

TERM 4: THURSDAY 19 OCTOBER 2017



## FROM THE PRINCIPAL

It's an exciting time at the College.

Year 12 students began their HSC Examinations this week and as you also remember, there was some nervousness and tension. One week later and there is a different perspective and focus will quickly move towards the next adventure in 2018. Many have had interviews for early entry into University; some have made steps towards jobs and career pathways. We all wish these young enthusiastic College graduates every success on the road ahead.

Special congratulations also to the Year 12 Drama Class and for two music students who have all been nominated for special performances later in the year. Congratulations to teachers Ms Julieanne Chavura (Drama) and Mr Luke Robinson (Music) for their expert teaching. These nominations symbolise excellence in performance and are rare awards. We are very pleased as a College to receive them.

As our 2017 Year 12 graduates our next group of senior students take a step forward. Captains and Prefects have been elected with a special service to be held this Friday. We have a separate article to announce the Student Leadership in this edition of the newsletter. Congratulations to those who have been chosen to lead and be good examples to others in their Year 12 journey.

Our Building Program is certainly taking shape isn't it and you might do well to drive along Flynn Avenue to observe the new Physical Education Centre and Oval as it develops. In 2018 a new Kindergarten building will be constructed adjacent to our present Early Learning Precinct on Southern Cross Avenue and later in the year a new larger Health Clinic will take shape near the Administration Building to accommodate for our larger numbers. It is an exciting time at the

College.

Thank you for your continued support of all we do here.

'Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord...' Colossians 3:23

**Mr Ross Whelan** 

Principal